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              Wednesday 22nd January 2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The children have made an excellent start to the spring term settling back into school routines 
following the very busy festive period. The weather has certainly turned colder so please do 
remind your child to wrap up warmly for break times and outdoor activities. 
 
Ofsted Report 
We are looking forward to sharing our Ofsted Report with you soon. The report format has 
undergone some changes, resulting in more concise reports that no longer provide a single 
overall judgement. Instead, the focus has shifted to capturing the essence of what it truly means 
to be a pupil at Warren Park. It aims to paint a picture of our school's atmosphere, highlighting 
the day-to-day experiences of our children.  
 
We are so proud of how the children displayed our school values in action. They demonstrated 
not only their impressive academic progress and achievements but also the warmth, kindness, 
and enthusiasm that make Warren Park such a special place. The report will detail our areas of 
strength, celebrating the hard work and dedication of our pupils, staff, and school community as 
well as outlining areas for future development. Your support and partnership are invaluable in 
helping us to create an environment where every child can thrive. Thank you for helping us 
make Warren Park the wonderful school it is!  
 
Charity Collection 
We raised an amazing £324.24 for the Rowans Hospice from the collections at the end of the 
Christmas Concerts. As always, thank you so much for your generosity. 
 
Art Competition 
Very well done to everyone who entered the Art competition. The quality of the entries was 
incredibly high and the judges have had an almost impossible task identifying the winners. 
 
Clubs 
Please remember to look out for information regarding clubs this term which can be booked 
using our Arbor system. Please call the school office if you have any difficulty with Arbor and 
they will be happy to help. 
 
Parents’ Evening 
Later this term, we will be sending out further information about Parents’ Evening sessions 
which will take place on Tuesday 18th March and Thursday 20th March. These are very 
important meetings as it is an opportunity for us to share your child’s achievements and 
consider how we can work together to ensure that they get the very best out of all of the 
opportunities that lie ahead.  
 
Join our Governing Body 
There is currently a vacancy on the Governing Body for a co-opted governor. Unlike parent 
governor posts, there is no election required to fill this vacancy. Being a governor is a fantastic 
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way to get involved in the life of the school and to make a difference for our wonderful children 
and amazing staff team. If you are interested and would like to know more, please contact our 
school office or a member of the Governing Board and we will be happy to discuss this further.  
 
Inset Days 2024 / 25        
Just a reminder that Monday 21st July and Tuesday 22nd July 2025 are inset days and school 

will be closed for the children. 

 

Messages from COSMIC: 
 
Celebrating Our Warren Park Values  
This term, we came together as a school community to celebrate how well our children embody 
our Warren Park Values and to create some wonderful new memories as we step into 2025. 

As part of a special team day, children from across the school worked together in mixed-age 
groups to complete exciting challenges based on our six core values: resilience, independence, 
respect, self-regulation, focus, and boundaries. It was heart-warming to see the children team 
up so positively with new peers and staff, embracing teamwork and building connections. 

The day was a great celebration of the spirit of our school and a reminder of the strength of our 
shared values. We look forward to more team days in the future, where we can continue to grow 
and succeed together as a school community. 

Equality and Rights Advocates (EARA) Celebrations 
As we move into the new year, the EARA team is excited to embrace every opportunity to 
celebrate the diverse cultures and traditions that make up our school community. This year, we 
want to ensure everyone has the chance to share and learn about the special occasions that 
are important to our families. 

We’d love to hear about the celebrations that are meaningful to you—whether it’s a religious 
festival, a special charity day, or a tradition unique to your culture. To help us celebrate 
together, the EARA team will be inviting children to share what their families celebrate. Children 
can also add their celebrations to our EARA board in school, which will be a wonderful way for 
us all to learn from and connect with one another. 

We look forward to discovering and celebrating the rich diversity of traditions that make our 
school community so special! 

 

 
With very best wishes, 

 Elizabeth Cooper 


